A’uer.r::harles@apaman.epa.gw oit 05/05/2000 11:03:17 AM

Te: Dan C. Hakes/ US-Corporate/3M/US

cc: beb.sussman@iw.com
He‘rna:ndez.Oscar@epamail.epa.guv
PateI.Neil@epamaH.epa.guv
Perﬁs.Robert@epamal‘l.epa.gw
LeczynskLBarbara@ﬂeparnaihepa;gov

Subject: followup to perflucrachemicals meeting on April 28

Bear 8411 and Dan, M,

sitvation with regard to PFOS and obher Perfluorochemicals. Several poines came
up in the meeting discussion and. I would like to reley our thinking in email

Pizst, 3M haa requested, in an April 27, 2000 letter, an extansion of one week
Ee respond to ehe request for informatien on FFOS. As Sndicatsd in the
diseussion, gpa underscands the {ssue and, as indicared ar the meeting, agrees
to extend rhe date EQ May B, 2000,

Sccend, in regards re making judgments ag to the extent of the information rhat
3M should submit, we expect am Lo use its judgment in 1den=ifying the "grher
relevant informatien* chae should be provided to 28sist EDA in evaluacing the
hazarda, Txposures, and risks or Prog (and other perflucrinated sulfonates ang
Caroxylates ae discussed in previous emails),

Third, regarding submissien of ircerim TepOrts, we discussed having IM submit
Interim reports on PFOS, per se., apd to othexwise have iy apply its judoment )
regarding "other wslevane infoxmarion® which should be considered for submission
to EFA. It was alge noted that any cbligatione on 3M to submit under TsCa
seckion §(a) are unaffected by-any of theee informal understandings.

Another area which hags come up concerns information op PFCS regiduals in
products based on pogy. I spoke brisfly with Bob and he thought that zome of
this informatien had been provided in one of the white papers buc, if 9¢, I am
unable to fipd ig, If you have Teported this information, Pleaze point me to
the location in a white paper, If the infermation was not previously provided,
ox if you have other infermakion {including that which goss bayond the summary
level that T SusSpect would he in a whire Paper} that you believe would be
relevant in khig vegard, I am requesting that you Provide the informatiom in
Your possaecien o control regarding the levels ©f PFOZ which are pressne in
products based on POSF. It would be fine if ehig information (te the exken: not
alrsady submitted) could be Provided at ehe meeting with ghe Acting XA set for
néxt Tuesday. If this is not posaible, request that it be Provided by May 12,
2000,

If you have any guestions, please get back to me. 1 thank yey in advanee for
your cooperation,
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